Minutes

West Liberty State College Board of Governors

Executive Committee

April 5, 2004

Executive Committee Members: Brad Blair, Jim Frum, John Gompers, and John Moore.

WLSC Administrators: Richard Owens, Patrick Henry

1.
Call to Order: Chairman Frum convened the Executive Committee meeting at 7:30 a.m. in the Conference Room of Wheeling Clinic.  

2.
The first issue on the agenda was an update on the HEPC/Higher Education Bond.  Assuming the bonds are sold as planned on or about July 1, 2004, West Liberty State College would receive a share in the amount of $3,085,000.  The allocation for West Liberty of those funds would be as follows:  $2,000,000 for the new media technology addition to the Fine Arts building, $585,000 for campus lighting, $250,000 for ADA enhancements, and $250,000 for the new telephone switch project.  

3. The second item on the agenda dealt with audit issues as outlined in a memo from Chancellor Mullen.  The issue regarding West Liberty’s late date in completing its audit has to do essentially with the incompatibility of the current Banner System detail codes with the old FIMS system.  FIMS is a cash system and Banner is an accrual system.  It has been very time consuming to separate revenues into the new fund categories with Banner fund codes.  There was no transition from the old system to Banner with no parallel system in place.  Despite the fact that the college spent nearly three quarters of a million dollars for Banner System hardware and training, the time necessary to train staff as well as dislocation created by bumping has made it difficult to accommodate the new system in the limited time frame.  The Business Office continues to work with auditors as well as representatives of WVNET and Shepherd College in resolving this.  

The second audit item mentioned in the Chancellor’s memo was the accrued sick leave issue.  There are still some questions regarding the substantially larger amount projected for Fiscal Year 2003 which Pat Henry will inquire about again.  The Executive Committee needed to provide a plan of action that the administration could forward to the HEPC office no later than April 9.  The Executive Committee approved the following motion by unanimous vote.  

Mr. Gompers moved and Mr. Blair seconded a motion that the college administration negotiate the best possible arrangement for reconciliation of the unrestricted net assets deficit, with preference for a resolution over 30 years, next preference for 20 years, and the least preference for 10 years unless HPEC requires that the college accept the 10 year option.  

Mr. Henry will include items in the FY ‘05 budget for paying down the current unrestricted funds balance and to accommodate future accrued sick leave and vacation.  

4.
The next item discussed by the Executive Committee was the FY ’05 operating budget.  On March 24, 2004, the Board had reviewed and passed an increase in tuition at the rate of 6.9%.  The Executive Committee reviewed the rationale for that decision and continues to support the 6.9%.  There was also discussion on enrollment targets, with fall 2004 numbers 2,400, 2,450, and 2,500 average fall to spring headcount discussed.  

Dr. Owens pointed out the difference between headcount and FTE numbers.  Generally the Policy Commission publishes FTE numbers, which are generally higher than headcount for West Liberty State College.  However, the greater FTE equivalency does not generate any substantial revenue.  Essentially, revenue is a headcount calculation and since headcount is usually the lower figure, there could be confusion regarding which number drives final tuition and fee revenue figures.  The figure driving those revenues is the headcount number.  

There was also discussion as to the current administration efforts to identify operational cuts for FY ’05.  To date, the administration has identified nearly $400,000 in operational costs “other than personnel services” (OTPS).  That represents about 10% of the current OTPS allocation in the FY ’04 base of $4,049,614.  

The Executive Committee reviewed several scenarios for the FY ’05 budget, including those with 2,400, 2,450, and 2,500 fall to spring average headcount, as well as one option with 2,400 students and the possibility of a two percent across the board by cohort raise.  Further discussion will take place on this matter in the Finance Committee meeting on April 20th, as recommended at the March 24th Board meeting and affirmed by the Executive Committee this day.  

5.
The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:00 a.m.
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